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Afghan Family Refugee  

Sponsor Program 
 

We are sponsoring TWO 

Refugee families from 

Afghanistan. We’ve reached 

our first $5000 fundraising 

goal thanks to your 

wonderful generosity!  

 

Please help us reach our  

new fundraising goal for  

our second $5000. 

 

Please send all donations to Temple Beth Zion  

Rabbi Sobel Discretionary Fund, 700 Sweet Home Road, 

Amherst, NY 14226. Please note: “Afghan Refugee 

Rese5lement” in memo line.  

Are You Ready  
for Purim and Passover? 

 

The Ruth Fernandez Sisterhood Judaica Shop  

has what you need for your  

Purim and Passover observances 

 

Purim masks, finger puppets, books 

 

Passover Seder Plates, Ma:ah plates, 

Ma:ah covers, Afikoman bags 

 

Can of Plagues, Afikoman prizes,  

Children Passover books 

 

March 2022 Special: 40% off Purim and Passover 

 

See page 10 for more information 

 

 



2 

 

 

 
 
 
AARON AND BERTHA BRODER  
CENTER FOR JEWISH EDUCATION 

700 SWEET HOME ROAD BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14226 
TEL 716.836.6565 FAX 716.831.1126 

WEB www.tbz.org 
 

SANCTUARY, CHAPEL, COFELD JUDAIC MUSEUM 
805 DELAWARE AVENUE BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14209 
 

Clergy and Staff 
David Goldberg (President) x130 president@tbz.org 

Rabbi Sharon L. Sobel x138 rabbisobel@tbz.org 

Jeff Clark (Executive Director) x 135 jeff@tbz.org 

Judy Henn (Clergy Associate) x 137 judyhenn@tbz.org 

Beth Steinberg (Religious School Co-Director) x131  beth@tbz.org 

Beth Shapiro & Tammy VanWey (TBaZY Advisors) youth@tbz.org 

Kristen Keil (Operations Manager)  x 112 kristen@tbz.org 

Julie Feldman (Executive Assistant) x 134 julie@tbz.org 

Ann Marie Randall (Bookkeeper)  x 111  annmarie@tbz.org 

Becky Schiefer (Admin. Assistant) x 110  becky@tbz.org 

For Emergencies x 4 

 

Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

 Susan Bruckheimer, Cindy Stover & Marilyn Schillroth 

Brotherhood President Errol Sull 

TBaZY President Eli VanWey-Shapiro 

Cofeld Museum Curator (museum@tbz.org) Chana Ko:in 

 

Officers 
President David Goldberg 

Vice President Kenneth Polk 

Vice President Stephen Yonaty 

Treasurer Kenneth Graber 

Secretary Sharon Schwar: 

Immediate Past President Julie Dressler Weinberg 
 

Board of Trustees 

Kathy Ellis Adam Field 

Daniel Ko:in Toby Laping 

Robin Ostrov Amélida Ortiz Weinmann 

 

Sisterhood Representative Cindy Stover 

Brotherhood Representative Errol Sull 

TBaZY Representative Lewis Shaevel 

TEMPLE BETH ZION BULLETIN 
Published monthly by Temple Beth Zion 

700 Sweet Home Road Buffalo, New York 14226 

Third Class Postage Paid at Buffalo, New York 
Julie Feldman, Managing Editor 

Postmaster: send address changes to: Temple Beth Zion 
700 Sweet Home Rd. Buffalo, New York 14226 716-836-6565 

Member Union for Reform Judaism 

 Our Afghan Refugee project is off and running! We 

reached our first $5000 goal to sponsor our first family, and 

are well on our way to funding a second family. miriam 

and I have staffed our steering commi5ee, and we will soon 

be looking for a couple of teams of volunteers as we 

progress and get prepared to set up residences for our 

refugee families. 

 As of now, we have not been informed about the size of 

the families and their immediate needs. However, it is not 

too early for anyone interested to start gathering the 

household items that will be needed. Everything from 

cleaning supplies, to shower curtains, to can openers. We 

will be sharing with you when we will need all of this and 

where you can drop it off. 

 We are extremely commi5ed to this project, and the time 

involvement as we se5le these families and help them 

adjust to their new homes, new city, and new country.  

 Our Board liaison program is up and running. I have 

already heard from a few of our members who are 

encouraged by this idea and are thankful for the 

opportunity. Please take advantage of this new venture and 

reach out to your Board liaison if you want. We are really 

looking forward to the communications. 

David Goldberg 

president@tbz.org 

TBZ Board Invitation 
 If you are interested in being considered by the 

Governance Commi5ee for its slate of nominees to the 

Board of Trustees, please contact Andy Shaevel, Governance 

Commi5ee Chair, at andrew.shaevel@bobalew.com or (716) 

860-1125. We are actively looking for the best of our 

congregation to help us look forward and restore our 

congregants’ confidence in our congregation. The Annual 

Meeting will take place in June and we hope to consider 

interested candidates between February and March. 
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Friday Shabbat Evening Services will be held  

in-person in March. Please watch your Friday Temple 

emails for service locations and/or links. If you plan  

to a.end services, please be sure to review the  

updated Covid Policy on page 6. 

 

Information and links can also be found on the  

Temple website (www.tbz.org). 

 

Torah Study is held at 9:15 a.m. each Saturday via Zoom. 

 

Friday, March 4 

Shabbat Evening Service 7 p.m. 

 Birthday & Anniversary Blessings 

Service at Amberleigh 6:30 p.m. 

   

Saturday, March 5 

Shabbat Morning Service via Zoom 10:30 a.m. 

  

Friday, March 11 

Shabbat Evening Service 7 p.m. 

 

Saturday, March 12 

Shabbat Morning Service via Zoom 10:30 a.m. 

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 a.m. 

 

Friday, March 18 

Classical Shabbat Service  7p.m. 

 

Saturday, March 19 

Shabbat Morning Service via Zoom 10:30 a.m. 

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 a.m. 

 

Friday, March 25 

Shabbat Evening Service  7 p.m. 

 

Saturday, March 26 

Shabbat Morning Service via Zoom 10:30 a.m. 

 Bar Mi<vah of Emme. Hughes 

Service at Canterbury Woods 11 a.m. 

 

 

If you do not currently receive the weekly email from 

Temple Beth Zion and would like to sign up, contact  

Julie Feldman at julie@tbz.org or (716) 836-6565, ext. 134. 

 In two weeks, we will celebrate Purim (see page 4 for 

details) and next month we’ll celebrate Pesach, our Festival 

of Freedom (see page 6 Pesach Seder details). 

 Both of these holidays highlight the plight of the Jewish 

people when living under tyranny and oppression. With 

Purim, we did not need to flee from Persia until a very long 

time after the events of the story itself. However, 

eventually, the Jews did indeed eventually need to seek 

refuge from Persia/Iran. We re-enact the story of our 

exodus from Egypt every year at Pesach at our seder “as if 

each one of us were personally slaves in Egypt.” 

 We know too well what it means to leave home, to have 

only the clothes on our backs, to seek a fresh start. 

 Our communal experiences and our Jewish tradition 

teach us to do whatever we can to welcome the 450 families 

from Afghanistan who will need to make a new home for 

themselves in the Buffalo area. We don’t want them to do it 

on their own. 

 Last month we announced our partnership with JFS of 

Western New York to sponsor an Afghan Refugee family 

and help them to rese5le and acclimate.  

 I am proud to let you know that by the end of February, 

we reached our initial $5000 fundraising goal for our TBZ/

JFS Afghan Refugee Rese5lement Project! This is to sponsor 

one family. These funds go directly to them (via JFS) to 

help them with expenses not covered by the social service 

agencies their first year here. We will be assigned our 

family sometime in March/April and will reach out for 

volunteers and a list of needed household goods and 

supplies shortly.  

 Thank you to all of you who have donated so 

generously to date. It is so heartwarming to know how 

many of you have reached out in support of this important 

mi�vah. 

 Since the need is so great, and since JFS is now going to 

be rese5ling more families than originally anticipated and 

we were able to raise the initial funds so quickly, we are 

pleased to let you know that we are officially approved to 

sponsor a SECOND family. We will now re-se5le TWO 

families: se5ing them up in apartments, procured by JFS, 

assisting with education, employment, health care, and 

adjusting to life in a new country. I am overseeing the 

initial effort. David Goldberg and miriam treger are the co-

chairs for the overall project. We will have two different 

volunteer teams: one for each family. You will be hearing 

more from David and miriam about what will be 

Continued on page 8 
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And for those of you  

who prefer to make your own… 
 

Hamantaschen Recipe 
⅔ cup bu5er or margarine 

½ cup sugar 

1 egg 

¼ cup orange juice 

1 cup white flour 

1 cup wheat flour 

Suggested fillings: apricot, 

cherry, apple, raspberry, 

prune, poppy seed,  

chocolate chips, Nutella. 

 

 Blend bu5er and sugar thoroughly. Add the egg and 

orange juice and blend thoroughly. Add flour, ½ cup at a 

time, alternating white flour and wheat, blending 

thoroughly between each. Refrigerate ba5er over-night or 

at least a few hours.  

 Roll as thin as you can without ge5ing holes in the 

dough (roll it between two sheets of wax papers lightly 

dusted with flour for best results). Cut out 3-or-4-inch 

circles and put a tablespoon of filling in the middle of each 

circle. Fold up the sides to make a triangle, overlapping 

the sides as much as possible so only a li5le filling shows 

through the middle. Squeeze the corners firmly, so they 

don’t come undone while baking.  

 Bake at 375 degrees for about 10-15 minutes, until 

golden brown. 
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Bar Mitzvah of  

Emmett Hughes 
Saturday, March 26 

Son of: Ray and Leah Hughes 

“As my forefathers planted these carob trees  

for me so I too plant these for my children.” 

- Talmud (Ta’anis 23b) 

 
 

Create Your Jewish Legacy 
 LIFE & LEGACY® is a partnership with the Harold 

Grinspoon Foundation that promotes after-lifetime giving 

to benefit Jewish synagogues and organizations. Legacy 

giving will strengthen our Jewish Buffalo community for 

years to come. It ensures that donors will be remembered 

by those who directly benefit from their generosity as well 

as those who will be inspired by the example set for future 

generations. In 2021, the Foundation for Jewish 

Philanthropies, in partnership with the Buffalo Jewish 

Federation, was selected to join 71 other communities 

across North America to participate in this Jewish legacy 

giving initiative.  

 Together, the Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies and 

the Buffalo Jewish Federation are collaborating with many 

organizations in Jewish Buffalo to secure the future of our 

community. Temple Beth Zion is thrilled to be a part of this 

amazing program and we are off to a great start toward 

building our endowment to support TBZ well into the 

future. 

 To date, eleven legacy commitments have been made to 

support Temple Beth Zion through the LIFE & LEGACY® 

Program. We welcome and thank: Jeff & Deborah Clark, 

Susan J. Freed, Irv & Donna Levy, Kenneth and Cara Polk, 

the Louis G. & Pauline J. Rogers Endowment Fund, 

Howard Rosenhoch, Laurence Rubin & Debra Chernoff, 

Lorne Steinhart, Peggy Sullivan, Dr. Michael & Julie 

Weinberg, and Amélida and Peter Allen Weinmann. 

 We invite you to join us for a special Legacy Shabbat 

Service, where we will honor those who have made a 

commitment to the LIFE AND LEGACY® Program and also 

those who are members of the Temple Beth Zion Fink 

Legacy Society. The service begins at 7 p.m. on Friday, 

April 8.  

 In the meantime, if you would like to learn more about 

the LIFE & LEGACY® Program, contact Ken Polk at 

kenp@tbz.org, Julie Weinberg at juliew@tbz.org, Amélida 

Weinmann at amelida@tbz.org or Executive Director, Jeff 

Clark, at (716) 836-6565. 

 To Amélida Weinmann, who has been elected to serve on 

the Buffalo Jewish Federation Board of Governors.  

 To Bruce Levine and Rick Steinberg, who have been 

elected to three-year terms on the Board of Trustees of The 

Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies. 

 To Peter Weinmann, who has been elected to serve as 

Vice President on the Executive Commi5ee of The 

Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies. 

 We congratulate Amélida, Bruce, Peter and Rick and 

appreciate the many ways they have and will continue to 

lead and impact the Buffalo Jewish Community 
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Stay Connected,  

Stay Informed 
 Each Tuesday, Temple Beth Zion sends an email that 

provides information on upcoming events. Each Friday, 

and email contains the Rabbi’s Corner message and the 

service schedule and links. 

 If you wish to receive email notifications from TBZ, 

please contact Julie Feldman at julie@tbz.org. 

Updated Covid Policy 
 Temple Beth Zion takes the Jewish value of p ikuach 

nefesh (preserving life) seriously. To that end, our Covid Task 

Force and TBZ Board meets regularly to reassess our Covid 

protocols in light of the ever-evolving nature of the virus 

and local conditions. Based on what we now know, we 

realize that the best way to protect ‘life’ is multi-fold: 

vaccinations, masking properly, and physical/social 

distancing.  

 

New Covid Policy: 
� A mask must be worn correctly over both mouth and 

nose at all times within our buildings. Strongly 

recommended masks include KN95, N95, KF94, or a 

surgical mask “doubled up” with a cloth mask. 

“Gaiters” and bandanas are not permissible.  

� When we gather in person, those a5ending TBZ 

services or events in TBZ’s buildings will be required 

to be fully vaccinated. We define fully vaccinated as 

having received both of the initial Moderna or Pfizer 

vaccination shots, or the single Johnson & Johnson 

vaccination. Boosters are encouraged.  

� For everyone 5 years of age or older, proof of 

vaccination can be in the form of either the original 

vaccination card, the NYS Excelsior Pass, or the NYS 

Excelsior Pass Plus. Identification must also be 

presented for those 18 and older.  

 

 Temple Beth Zionʹs policies may evolve as CDC 

guidelines, New York State laws, and Erie County Covid 

rates change. We look forward to the day when this virus 

will be a distant memory and we gather together as a 

united community in health and safety.  
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needed as we prepare to meet them. 

 The primary need now is for financial donations to help 

with our second family’s living expenses for their first year 

in Buffalo.  

 Therefore, we now have a new fundraising goal for our 

second $5000. Please send all donations to the Temple 

Beth Zion Rabbi Discretionary Fund (and mark “Afghan 

Refugee Rese5lement Project” in the memo line). If you’ve 

already contributed, thank you! We ask that you consider a 

second donation. All proceeds go directly to JFS and then 

directly to our sponsor families. 

 Please feel free to contact me directly for more 

information: rabbisobel@tbz.org. 

 With your support, we are fulfilling some of the m itvot 

inherent in the holidays of Purim and Pesach and truly 

making a difference in the lives of others. 

Todah Rabbah – thank you very much! Ch ag Purim  

Sameach – Happy Purim! 

Letter from the Rabbi 
Continued from page 3 

Cofeld Corner 
Chana R. Ko:in 

 Some people have an inbuilt collectors’ eye. Yet behind 

this skill, those same individuals read voraciously, have a 

passion for a particular subject, are able to discern trends, 

and can spot the right object or image to fill in a gap here 

and there. Mortimer and Harriet Spiller were just such 

individuals and also a devoted couple that utilized their 

enthusiasm and time to collect and curate the Benjamin and 

Dr. Edgar R. Cofeld Judaic Museum. They also encouraged 

members and non-members alike, businesses and 

professionals to contribute their own family materials in 

order to tell the sweep of Jewish history and Judaic practice 

locally, across North America and around the world.  

 Mortimer and Harriet Spiller were members of Temple 

Beth Zion for more than fifty years and ran an advertising 

and sales promotion product company. Harriet was born in 

New York in 1926, and Mortimer (Mort) in Le Roy in 1922. 

Beginning with a newsstand paperweight company in New 

York City in the late 1940s, by 1954 the now incorporated 

Mortimer Spiller Company had expanded into market 

research alongside manufacturing promotional items and 

ephemera. Manufacturing and central operations were 

relocated to Batavia, NY by the 1950s as well, where the 

Spillers also manufactured products for a broad range of 

companies. Eventually only the factory would remain in 

Batavia while their headquarters moved to Eggertsville, 

NY. Success in business allowed the Spillers to collect 

American art. In 1976, they donated over 280 objects of art 

relating to Charles E. Burchfield and Burchfield’s daughter, 

Catherine alongside other well-known WNY artists to the 

Charles Burchfield Center. Both Harriet and Mort were 

patrons of the Center from 1966 and had a close association 

with the Burchfield family. In the art corridor at 805 

Delaware Avenue hangs a group of Charles Burchfield 

drawings donated to the museum in honor of son Harley J. 

Spiller’s bar mi:vah in 1972.  

 But just as art was an abiding interest, so too was the 

lived experience of Jews in communities around the world. 

Here, the Spillers’ own identity and the love of collecting 

came together in their work for the Cofeld Judaic Museum 

where they oversaw its expansion from the 1980s. The 

museum grew with the addition of more cases in the 1990s 

and 2000s, and soon the board room and corridors were 

part of the museum space. Items were also loaned to other 

museums for exhibitions including Yeshiva University 

Museum. In contrast, the 40th Anniversary of Israel’s 

founding in 1988, provided the opportunity for the Cofeld 

to become a host site when a special exhibition about 

Mordecai Noah resulted in a loan of the Ararat stone from 

the Buffalo History Museum. Indeed the collection grew so 

large that much of it remains to be catalogued and put on 

display. The goal of the new redesign is to provide ways to 

access more of these hidden collections and allow for 

greater interpretation than was possible in the past.  

 A key volunteer project for the Museum after the 2022 

High Holidays is the organization of the Harriet and 

Mortimer Clipping Collection. This significant collection of 

clippings from newspapers and journals will provide us 

with a particular view of museum collecting, artifact 

history and Jewish museum display over the course of 30 

years. It will also provide us with more information about 

the selection of pieces that have built the comprehensive 

museum collection we have today. In this way we can 

further honor the work of the Spillers and support an 

appreciation of our museums’ many artefacts and the 

stories of our members. If you have an interest in doing 

this cataloguing work, already know excel, and have the 

ability to give several hours each week for three-four 

months, please email Chana at museum@tbz.org. 

Jack Kemp, Harriet 

and Mortimer Spiller 

at the Cofeld Judaic 

Museum.  
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From the Directors 
 Jewish law is clear: p ikuch nefesh doheh et ha-kol, �the 

saving of life outweighs every other principle.” 

—Rabbi Robert Harris  

(Professor, The Jewish Theological Seminary) 

 

 This principle is far-reaching. According to Rabbi Harris, 

the Talmud explains that Pikuach Nefesh  not only applies 

to the actual moments of saving the life of another, but to a 

broad expanse of moments when serious circumstances, if 

allowed to persist, could cause the destruction of 

everything any decent person holds dear (death being the 

ultimate loss). You do not need to perform CPR or carry a 

baby out of a burning house (G-d forbid) to perform the act 

of saving a life. There are moments we face all the time in 

which we are required to act so that another’s life is not 

destroyed. 

 Your CRS Co-Directors have faced a number of these 

moments. We’ve carefully followed Erie County’s rates of 

infection and vaccination, especially among kids. We 

watched what the public schools were doing and honestly 

evaluated our capabilities to follow their practices. Some of 

the measures that we observed comfortably in the fall did 

not feel safe enough given the Omicron variant. Others, like 

testing-to-stay, simply weren’t feasible for us. 

 We had to make some tough decisions and we knew 

there was no perfect response that would make everyone 

happy. We knew that our decision to go remote, at first for 

two sessions at the end of January and then for another two 

sessions at the beginning of February, would not please 

everyone. We knew that if our decision was to be in person 

for those sessions, it would not have pleased everyone. But 

we knew we had to follow Pikuach Nefesh , as we, with the 

consent of our leadership team, felt it applied to CRS. 

 So, we went on Zoom for Tu B’Shevat. Students in 

younger grades listened to the story of “Honi the 

Circlemaker”, identified the fruits of Israel, and sang “It is a 

Tree of Life”. Students in upper grades also read “Honi the 

Circlemaker”, but drew much bigger teachings from it, 

helping them to shape their concept of G-d (a higher power, 

or a friend?). A5endance was good. Teachers and students 

alike looked so happy to see each other’s smiling faces, to 

say hello, and to continue the work of their classes. There 

was an infectious energy, an enthusiasm in every class we 

visited, and in the Tefilot. 

 Because our time online on Sunday mornings is shorter 

than our time in person, we instituted one-on-one Hebrew 

Tutoring for our first and second graders. All reports so far 

have been very positive, and we are grateful to our 

leadership team for approving this unplanned expenditure. 

 This positive feeling continued through our second CRS 

Zoom session. One kindergarten student actually logged on 

from the road! He’d been out of town for the weekend with 

his parents and a5ended CRS from his car seat while on the 

drive back home to Buffalo. Wearing headphones and 

connecting via iPhone, his Hebrew packet on a lap desk in 

front of him, he was fully engaged and fully participative. 

 As of this writing, Omicron rates are, thankfully, going 

down. The last two weeks of February were never on our 

calendar (mid-winter break). We expect to be back in 

person in March and we can’t wait! Our CRS Purim 

Celebration is scheduled for Sunday, March 13. Watch your 

emails for details — and start planning your costumes! 

 

L’shalom, 

Beth Steinberg, 

Co-Director, CRS 

beth@tbz.org 

(716) 835-6565, ext. 131 

 

 

Einav Symons, 

Co-Director, CRS 

einav.symons@shirshalombuffalo.org 

(716) 633-8877 

 

 

 

 
 The following was inadvertently omi5ed from the 

January Bulletin. It is reprinted here for your enjoyment: 

 Harold Ramis z’’l co-wrote and directed Groundhog Day. 

Read about his thoughts on the movie at h5ps://

www.latimes.com/entertainment/movies/moviesnow/la-et-

mn-harold-ramis-dies-groundhog-day-meaning-torah-

20140224-story.html and watch “Harold Ramis on the 

Metaphor of Ground Hog Day” on You Tube. He speaks 

directly about Torah at about 2:39. 
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Reminder 
 If you know of a Sisterhood member who is ill, has had 

surgery, or an accident or a death in her family, please take 

a moment to notify our Corresponding Secretary Susan 

Ward Nadler by calling her at 689-4682 or sending her an 

email at: shoshana37@yahoo.com so she can send a note on 

behalf of Sisterhood. 

Ruth Fernandez  

Sisterhood Judaica Shop 
Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road, Amherst 

 

March 2022 Special:  

40% off Purim and Passover 

 
We are ready for Purim- March 16 

Are you Ready? Get your masks, finger puppets, books  

 

Get ready for Passover Seder - April 15 

We know you are not sure if you will be entertaining  

this year for Passover, but that doesn’t mean you can’t 

have holiday items out for yourself to enjoy  

 

New discount: TBZ members receive 40% off  

when they buy a tallit for a Bar or Bat Mi:vah child 
 

We are OPEN by appointment for in-store shopping  

or for curbside pick up. We can email or text you  

pictures of whatever items you would like to see 

 

For information or appointment,  

text, call or email Susan (716) 982-2099 

nana4susan@gmail.com 

or call Dee (240) 446-1211 

 

Funds from sales in the Ruth Fernandez Sisterhood Judaica 

Shop help support Sisterhood and Temple programs 

Co-Presidents Message 
 Sisterhood is one of our templeʹs supporters and a 

financial asset. Paying dues is one way to help us keep up 

our financial obligations; donating to the ʺSisterhood 

Service Fundʺ is another way. The ʺSisterhood Service 

Fundʺ was established over 40 years ago to help us achieve 

our financial goals. We use these donations to fund the 

various requests from Temple Beth Zion. Some of these 

requests include Religious School Scholarships, Bʹnai 

Mi:vah gifts, TBaZY scholarships, Summer Celebration, 

temple security, and many more. Anyone can make a 

contribution to the Sisterhood Service Fund. Make your 

check payable to ʺTBZ Sisterhoodʺ, and mail it to Temple 

Beth Zion, 700 Sweet Home Road, Amherst, NY 14226. 

Please note on a paper or the contribution form what fund 

it is for, and who you are honoring or remembering and 

their address so an acknowledgement can be sent to them. 

Your contribution will also be published in the temple 

bulletin! 

 Please save the date for Sisterhood Sabbath which will 

take place Friday evening, May 6. Other in person outdoor 

activities are currently being planned for Spring and 

Summer. Hope to see you soon! 

Marilyn Schillroth (716) 832-4757 

Susan Bruckheimer (716) 982-2099 

Cindy Stover (716) 803-2884 

“A New Light on Tiffany” 
Tuesday, March 8, 12:15 p.m.  

 The Sisterhood of the Community 

Synagogue in Port Washington, NY, is 

sponsoring virtual lunchtime museum tours. 

This month, the tour will explore the 

New-York Historical Societyʹs 

collection of Tiffany lamps. See the 

Society’s collection of Tiffany lamps - 

one of the world’s largest and most 

encyclopedic - and the intricate 

techniques that created them with 

this interactive virtual presentation.  

 Led by museum docents exclusively for Sisterhood 

members and their guests.  

 Cost: $18 per screen. 

 Register at on the WRJ website (www.wrj.org) or h5ps://

sisterhoodofthecommunitysynagogue.membershiptoolkit.c

om/packet/20054667 
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 Robin and Jamie Ostrov, together with 

the Board of Trustees, thank everyone 

who supported the 2021-2022 Kol Nidre 

Campaign. 

 Patricia Abeles, Bob & Frima Ackerhalt, 

Norma Adel, Susan Adelman, June Adler, 

David & Joan Alexander, Roz Algase, Michael & Susan 

Altman, Judy Babat, Douglas & Barbara Baker, Tina Ball, 

Howard & Lana Benatovich, Ronald & Susan Benderson, 

Gerald & Susan Bergman, Peter & Judith Biltekoff, Robert & 

Darcy Biltekoff, Steven Biltekoff, Anne5e Blanchard, Richard 

& Linda Bleichfeld, Brian & Margery Block, Sandra Block & 

Patrick Long, Keith & Sharon Bookbinder, Beth Brody-

Hochadel & Kurtis Hochadel, Phil & Judy Brothman, Susan 

Brown, Harold & Toby Bulan, Ellen Capell, Alan & Sue 

Carrel, Carol Caserta, Steven & Mary Chernoff, Jeff & Deb 

Clark, Warren & Lynn Clark, Sandy Clark & Bonnie Redder, 

Bahry Cohan, Joy Cohan, Fred & Maura Cohen, Michael & 

Joan Cohen, Robert Cohen & Noreen Fi:patrick, Ron Cohen, 

Estate of Ann Holland Cohn, David Cole, Deb Cole Duffy, 

Nancy & David Colligan, Michael & Sarah Coutu, Mark & 

Laurie Criden, Channell Daniels, Joan Daniels, Mildred 

Daniels (z l̋), Larry & Marsha Dautch, Irwin & Norma Davis, 

Margaret Carroll De Long, Roy & Suzanne DeFrancis, David 

& Janet Desmon, Dennis & Donna Dickman, Shelley Drake, 

Ruth Dressler, Kathy Ellis, Judith Fales, Amy Feldman, 

Andrew & Joy Feldman, Ed & Julie Feldman, Marilyn 

Feldman, Rita Fersztman, David Feuerstein, Jesse Feuerstein 

& Jennifer Catherine, Stephen Fey & Ann Jacobs-Fey, Donald 

& Beverly Fineberg, Paul Fineberg, Peter & Ilene Fleischmann, 

Victor & Maureen Fradin, Lawrence & Deborah Franco, 

Marvin & Marcie Frankel, Ellen Freed, Amy Freedman & 

Allen Becker, Bernie & Lynda Freedman, Maryann S. 

Freedman, Ken & Amy Friedman, David & Sharron 

Frommann, Claire Gareleck (z l̋), Stuart Gellman, Warren & 

Patricia Gelman, Margot Glick, Phil Glick & Drucy Borowi:, 

Dana Glina, Halli & Sol Glina, Claire Goldberg, Dave & Sue 

Goldberg, JoAnne Goldfarb, Ki5y Goldman, Deborah 

Goldman & Grant Golden, Howard & Susan Goldman, Bruce 

& Betsy Goldstein, Ellen Goldstein & Mitch Flynn, Nathan & 

Laura Gordon, Ken & Adrianne Graber, Wayne & Cindy 

Gradl, Donald & Andrea Griebner, Keith Gromer, Alan & 

Rochelle Gryfe, Marc Halfon & Eunice Wang, Harold & Susan 

Halpern, Ralph & Harriet Halpern, Hugh Har:berg, Steven & 

Maria Heffter, Judy Henn, June Hesch, Eduardo & Amy 

Heumann, Elaine Higgins, Dick & Lynn Hirsch, Fred & 

Barbara Holender, Eli Honig & miriam treger honig, Ray & 

Leah Hughes, Andrew & Jennifer Isenberg, Susan Joffe, 

Jeffrey Jolton & Marcia Wood, Larry Jones & Nancy 

Rosenbloom, Kara & Sean Kane, Dan & Judy Kantor, Robert 

Kaplan & Jean Doerr, Stephen & Jill Kaplan, Jack & Joan 

Karet, Michael & Christa Karet, Karen Karmazin, Virginia 

Kaufman, Ruth Kirstein, Bob & Lynn Klein, Don Kohnstamm 

& Jean DuBow, Rob & Jenn Kopf, Sara Kori:, Be5y F. Korn, 

Daniel & Chana Ko:in, John & Toby Laping, Susan Lasky, 

Marjorie Lazar, Geraldine Lederman, Stuart & Harrie5 

Lerman, Donald & Betsy Lesses, Holly Lesses, Beverly Levin, 

Cyndy Levy, Faye Levy, Irv & Donna Levy, Sanford Levy & 

Betsy Doyle Levy, Steven Levy, Marty & Elizabeth Lewin, 

Gerald Lippes, Louise Lipton, Melvin Livingston, Art & 

Wendee Lorbeer, Sam & Monica Magavern, Bobbie Markel, 

Mi:i Melzer, Richard & Ethel Melzer, Jay & Rebecca 

Mesnekoff, Phil & Carri Milch, Sharon Miller, Alan & Barbara 

Mollot, Selma Morris, Sandra Morrison, Robert Moskowi: & 

Mary McGorray, Eileen Mullaney, Carrie Myers, Dennis & 

Susan Nadler, Karen Neiman, Steve & Gayle Newman, 

Shirlee Nimelman, Sanford & Margery Nobel, David & 

Kaaren Norman, Gerald & JoAnne Nover, Randy & Rita 

Odza, Andrea Oppenheimer, Randy & Cindy Oppenheimer, 

Jamie & Robin Ostrov, Fanesta Perlstein, Janie Polk, Ken & 

Cara Polk, Jackie Povi:, Kevin & Merle Pranikoff, Jean 

Rachlin, Donna Raphael, Eric & Cara Reich, Gary & Anna 

Marie Richmond, Ken & Kathy Rogers, Pauline Rogers, Dick 

& Judy Romer, Howard Rosenhoch, Joel & Sheila Ross, Elaine 

Rubenstein, Laurence Rubin & Debra Chernoff, Louise 

Ruslander, Shellie Rutstein, Nadine Ryback, Alan Sal:man, 

Amy Schaefer, Ruth Schap, Sandy & Tizzy Schechter, Jim & 

Marilyn Schillroth, Larry & Michelle Schreiber, Marc & Sara 

Schul:, Ed & Sharon Schwar:, Connie Schwei:er, Jerome & 

Elaine Schwei:er, Jo A. Schwei:er, Sandy & Gloria Seide, 

Andy & Amy Shaevel, Lewis Shaevel, Mort & Elinor Shaevel, 

Sam & Toby Shapiro, Sam & Joni Shatkin, Larry & Lucille 

Sherlick, Kevin & Mindy Shine, Paul & Jan Shine, Ron 

Shubert, Lou & Janice Siegel, Bob Silkes, Clareanne Silver, 

Barry & Marilyn Singer, Joan Skerker, Larry & Catherine 

Skerker, Bruce & Teresa Small, Carl Sni:er, Eric Sni:er & 

Ellen Rich, Rabbi Sharon Sobel, Mark Solarz, Nancy Spector & 

Genero DeGrazia, Patricia Spector, Carol Speser, Sheryl & 

Tim Stapleton, Rick & Beth Steinberg, Stephen Steinberg, 

Arlene Steinhart, Lorne & Lisa Steinhart, Mitch Steinhorn, 

Norma Stern, Herman Stone, Rick & Cindy Stover, Judith 

Sutin, Judy Swadron, Joan Taulbee, Joanna & Michael 

Thompson, Aleksandra Thon, Orrin & Noreen Tobbe, Beth 

Travis, Anne Virag, Elizabeth Walker, Jay & Lisa Wallens, 

Howard & Suzanne Walter, Gene & Ellen Warner, Mike & 

Julie Weinberg, Neil & Sandra Weinberg, Norm & Carole 

Weingarten, Margit Weinmann, Peter & Amélida Weinmann, 

Mort & Ellen Weintraub, Jeffrey Weiss & Sharon Nolan-

Weiss, Richard & Sharon Wexler, Byron & Samantha White, 

Howard & Shirley Wilinsky, Sharon Winer, Janet Wisbaum, 

Wayne & Sandy Wolchok, Sanford & Michele Wolffe, Larry & 

Leiba Wolfgang, Penny Wolfgang, Mark & Donna Yablin, 

Allen Yasgur & Helen Weintraub, Howard & Leslie Zemsky, 

Arnold Zimmer & Peggy Kulick, Jeffrey & Robyn Zimmer. 

 If you have not yet made a donation, we welcome your 

support. Donations can be made by check, sent to the TBZ 

office, through online donation at www.tbz.org or by calling 

the Temple office at 836-6565. We look forward to sharing the 

names of additional donors in future issues of the Bulletin. 
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CHAI FUND 

In Memory of: 

Sylvia Rosen, by Ellen Freed 

Hyman Scheff, by Kathy & Andy 

Cahill 

Jonathan David Sni<er, by Eric 

Sni:er and Ellen Rich 

 

FIGHT HUNGER & POVERTY 
FUND 

In Memory of: 

Barbara Granovi<, by Ellen & Mort 

Weintraub 

Ray Wolkind, by Frans deWaal & 

Margery Zeckhauser 

Gretchen Gross, by Wendee & 

Arthur Lorbeer 

Alvin Bendes, by Wendee & Arthur 

Lorbeer 

Theodora Cowen Speser, by Wendee 

& Arthur Lorbeer 

Harold Wolkind, by Wendee & 

Arthur Lorbeer 

 
MAX & MOLLY FREEDMAN 

FUND 

In Memory of: 

Hyman Scheff, by Jill & Michael 

Weinstein, Jason Weinstein, Ma5hew 

& Jenni Weinstein & family, David & 

Amy Freedman & family, Marc & 

Sheri Freedman & family, Marlene & 

Jerry Freedman 

CAPITAL RESTORATION FUND 

A Donation by: 

Murray & Linda Yost 

 

CARING COMMUNITY FUND 

In Memory of: 

Marvin Cohan, by Sharon, Edward & 

Sophie Schwar: 

Joan Mennen, by June Hesch 

Romaine Levine, by June Hesch 

Hyman Scheff, by June Hesch 

Jennie Pohl, by June Hesch 

Jonathan Sni<er, by Julie & Ed 

Feldman, Amy Feldman 

 

 

 

 

 

 PLEASE PRINT 

 

� In honor/appreciation of ____________ on the occasion of  ____________________________  

 

� In memory of  __________________________________________________________________  

 

Please notify: Name  _______________________________________________________________  

 

Address  ________________________________________  State  ___________  Zip  ___________  

 

Please place my contribution in the  ____________________________________________  Fund. 

Your gift will be placed in the Chai Fund unless you designate otherwise. 

 

Your Name  _____________________________________________  Phone  _________________  

 

Address  ________________________________________  Email 

Enclosed please find a 

check for $__________ 

 

Payable to: 

Temple Beth Zion 

 

(YOUR 

CONTRIBUTION  

IS TAX DEDUCTIBLE) 

 

� Please do not list in 

Bulletin. 

ARTHUR & MYRON B. GROSS 
B’NAI MITZVAH FUND 

In Memory of: 

Marvin Cohan, by Adrienne Gross 

 
LIBRARY FUND 

In Memory of: 

Arthur Sitcov, by Pauline Rogers 

Gretchen Gross, by Pauline Rogers 

 

MUSIC FUND 

In Memory of: 

Fanny Mesch Sni<er, by Carl Sni:er 

 

RUTH WAGNER SETTERS 

In Memory of: 

Hyman Scheff, by Janice & Ken 

Goldstein 

 

JEROME AND MARILYN SHINE 
EDUCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP 

FUND 

In Memory of: 

Norma Erdel, by Marilyn Shine 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fund Focus 
 

Fight Hunger &  

Poverty Fund 

Established to provide and 

distribute food and other 

support for the needy in WNY, 

nationally and internationally. 
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Establishing a  

Permanent Yahrzeit 
Establishing a Permanent Yahrzeit 

Memorial with Temple Beth Zion is a 

wonderful way to honor your loved 

one’s memory and continue their 

legacy within our TBZ family. 

Through a permanent Yahrzeit 

Memorial at Temple Beth Zion their 

name will be: 

∗ Listed on the memorial scroll 

displayed at the entrance of the 

main sanctuary. 

∗ Listed in the temple Bulletin each 

year during the month of Yahrzeit 

∗ Read on the Shabbat during the 

week of Yahrzeit 

 Each of these will continue to 

preserve and celebrate their memory 

as part of the Temple Beth Zion 

community. In addition, family 

members will receive notification ten 

days prior to the Yarzheit 

anniversary. 

 Permanent Yahrzeits can be 

established with a donation of $700. 

Please call Becky at (716) 836-6565 for 

more information on how to establish 

this special honor. 

Norman Besso 

Dr. Thelma Brock 

Anne5e S. Cohen 

Evelyn Billowi: 

 Dunay 

Rhoda Ellis 

Eli Faitelson 

Esther Faxstein 

Max Fingeret 

Florence H. 

 Freeman 

Martin Friedlander 

Benne5 Friedman 

Helen Stecker 

 Friedmann 

Max Gluck 

Elias Goldring 

Dr. Kenneth 

 Goldstein 

Gordon Robert 

 Gross 

Bertha S. Heilbrun 

Lillian Hellman 

 Hirshberg 

Myron L. Hyman 

Sophie M. 

 Karnofsky 

David H. Knight 

Dorothy Levin 

Rubin Levy 

Samuel Lisow 

Jane Podolin Mann 

Dr. Elmer Milch 

Dr. Aaron Pliss 

Jacqueline 

 Reingold 

Julius G. Robins 

Nellie Ruslander 

David Shine 

Eva Silverstein 

Jacqueline W. 

 Silverstein 

Dr. Allen G. Silvert 

Morris B. Stein 

Julius Strauss 

Tillie Sultanik 

Dr. Michael 

 Swados 

Ben Tanenbaum 

Simon Wagner 

March 25 & 26 
SISTERHOOD SERVICE FUND 

In Memory of: 

Harold Wolkind, by David, Emily & 

Josh Rosen, Pa5ie Abeles, Shellie 

Rutstein 

Raymond Wolkind, by David, Emily 

& Josh Rosen, Nadine Ryback, Pa5ie 

Abeles, Sol & Halli Glina, Robert & 

Lynn Klein, Sharon Winer, Marilyn & 

Jim Schillroth, Shellie Rutstein, Shelly 

Muhlhauser, Judy Swadron 

Margaret “Peggy” Stone, by Suzanne 

Sluizer 

In Honor of: 

Arlene Steinhart’s special birthday, 

by Renee & Jim Brownstein, Nadine 

Ryback 
 

RABBI SOBEL 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 

Jonathan Sni<er, Julie & Michael 

Weinberg, David & Susan Goldberg, 

Robin & Jamie Ostrov, Kathy Ellis, 

Ken & Adrianne Graber, Rabbi Sharon 

Sobel 

In Honor of: 

Afghan Rese.lement, by Kenneth & 

Kara Polk, Bryan & Krystal Daniels, 

the White Family, Sue & Alan Carrel, 

JoAnne Goldfarb, Ken & Adrianne 

Graber, Pa5ie Abeles, Sara Schul:, 

Sharon Schwar:, Philip Glick & 

Drucy Borowi:, Marcia & Marvin 

Frankel, Eric Frank & Gina Bellavia, 

John & Toby Laping, Kathy Ellis, Jerry 

& Elaine Schwei:er, Mark Hayman, 

Stuart & Harrie5 Lerman, Stephen & 

Ann Fey, Pam Florian, Robin & Jamie 

Ostrov, Larry & Lucille Sherlick, 

Anne5e Blanchard, Rabbi Sharon 

Sobel 

Afghan Rese.lement & in memory 

of Miriam “Mimi” Dickman, by 

Mort & Ellen Weintraub 
 

TBAZY YOUTH PROGRAM 

FUND 

In Memory of: 

Jonathan Sni<er, by Beth & Rick 

Steinberg 
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We offer our condolences 
to the family of: 

Gary M. Cohen 

Jonathan Sni:er 

Daniel Shern 

 Abeles 

Esther Abrams 

 Ament 

Seymour Beck 

Richard Bernard 

Sanford S. Bloch 

Barbara S. Bradin 

Muriel Bronstein 

Rachel Friend 

 Brown 

Ernest Griessman 

 Cohn 

Jerome H. 

 Coopersmith 

Helen Craden 

Richard Davis 

Brian P. Edelman 

David Karl 

 Erenstoft 

Rhea R. Fass 

Esther Glaser 

 Fingeret 

Janet Hart Fisher 

Ann Hanf Fleck 

Helen White 

 Fleischmann 

Israel M. Frankel 

Frederick Gale 

Bessie Goldberg 

Ida Dina 

 Goldwater 

Fannie Bendes 

 Gorbaty 

Fannie Fleishman 

 Gross 

Robert Harris 

Sheila Frank 

 Higgins 

Inez F. Hoffman 

Dr. Irving Hyman 

David Kahn 

Joseph 

 Kirschenbaum 

Lillian P. Kohn 

David Ivor Lazar 

Hazel Fisher 

 Lederman 

Emanuel F. Leeds 

David L. Levy 

Donald Malbin 

William Grant 

 Merowit 

Shirley I:kowi: 

 Phillipson 

Emanuel Pohl 

Henry Pohl 

Lauren D. Rachlin 

Florence S. 

 Rosenbla5 

Louis Rosenfeld 

Marion E. Rovall 

Lenny Schnitman 

Theodore 

 Schulman 

Roslyn Schwar: 

Frieda Speier 

Harriet E. Spiller 

Gerald R. Strauss 

Leon B. Strauss 

Harry Victor 

Dr. Henry E. Vogel 

Lena Wagner 

Burton Wallens 

Alexander Weiss 

Mae Zolki 

March 11 & 12 

Evelyn Altman 

Lester J. Altman 

Dr. Richard Ament 

Hymen B. Cohen 

Richard Ira Cohen 

Dr. Victor L. 

 Cohen 

Lois R. Criden 

Mae R. Davis 

Ida Dosberg 

 Deleeuw 

Herbert Dreyfuss 

Laura Eisenberg 

Harriet M. Ellis 

Irving M. Fisher 

Maurice Freedman 

Eva Garten 

Celia Liebeskind 

 Goldberg 

Marvin M. 

 Goldstein 

Harris Goodman 

Sadie Greenfield 

Bessie Hoffman 

Rose Frumess 

 Hornbein 

Samuel I:kowi: 

Lena Kahn 

Harriet Beck Keiser 

Hermine O. Koch 

Carolyn W. 

 Landau 

Meta B. Levin 

Aaron H. Levy 

Edith Harrison 

 Liebeskind 

Bessie Rieger 

 Lutwack 

Rena Estry 

 Reisman 

Steven M. Robbins 

Gertrude Cohn 

 Robins 

Emma Goldstein 

 Roblin 

David Rodenberg 

Nathan David 

 Rosen 

Henry Rothschild 

Rita Saskiewicz 

S. Robert Scheur 

Dr. Joseph 

 Schwei:er 

Roslye Simon 

 Schwei:er 

Anne F. Shapiro 

Irving Shire 

Mortimer Spiller 

Ada Steiman 

Abraham 

 Sugarman 

Leo Tabor 

Arthur Victor Jr. 

Charles Wallens 

Mayer Wile 

Dorothy Wolf 

Max Yasinow 

March 18 & 19 March 4 & 5 

Norman Balber 

Rose W. Berghash 

Ruth Levi 

 Bernhardt 

Dr. Herbert L. 

 Bikoff 

Nathaniel J. Block 

Shirley Bergman 

 Block 

Louis Bronstein 

Fannie R. Carrel 

Elizabeth (Betsy) 

 A. Cohen 

Gertrude Solomon 

 Cohen 

Mildred Cohen 

Perry Cohen 

Rosalind Guske 

 Cohen 

Florence M. 

 Dosberg 

Henry Feldman 

Louis W. Fisher 

Flora F. Gerstman 

Benjamin Gordon 

Jacob B. Greenberg 

Reva Gumins 

Mark Harris 

Herman Kahn 

M. Robert Koren 

Julius Kramer 

Michael B. Levy 

Nathan Mesnekoff 

Isador J. Neafach 

Florence Olenberg 

Sonia Miriam 

 Polner 

Gordon L. 

 Rashman, Sr. 

Rachel Goldstein 

 Rashman 

Jay J. Risman 

Salten Rodenberg 

Stanley J. Rosen 

Harry Z. 

 Rosenberg Sr. 

Samuel Rosenthal 

Joseph Rothenberg 

Edwin Rothman 

Arthur Schiller 

Jeanne5e M. Setel 

D. Bernard Simon 

Sylvia L. Small 

Isidor Speier 

Paul P. Stern 

Adele B. Stolar 

Joan Estry 

 Tombros 

Abraham 

 Weinberg 

Sidney I. Weinberg 

Deborah Joy 

 Weintraub 

Ida Z. Welt 

Harry Wile 

Hilda F. Zolte 

Yahrzeit Anniversaries  

for March 25 & 26 

can found on page 9. 
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